
Parliament of Sint Maarten

Staten van Sint Maarten

To the Minister of Tourism, Economic Affairs, Transport and Telecommunication
Ms. L.N.L. de Weever
Government Administration Building
Philipsburg

UV/255/2020-2021

Philipsburg, June 1, 2021

Re: Questions from MP G.S. Heyliger-Marten regarding request that alleged actions and statements by CEO of PJIAE be looked 
into and reported to Parliament

Hon. Minister De Weever,

Herewith I submit to you a request by Member of Parliament, Mrs. G.S. Heyliger- 
Marten, according to article 62 of the Constitution and Article 69 of the Rules of Order 
of the Parliament of Sint Maarten.

The letter is self-explanatory.

Yours truly,

larlin
Vice-Chairman of Parliament
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Grisha S. Heyliger-Marten

Member of the Parliament of 
Sint Maarten

The Hon. Chairman of the Parliament of St. Maarten 
Mr. Rolando Brison 
Wilhelminastraat # 1 
Philipsburg, Sint Maarten

STATEN VAN SINT MAARTEN

Ingek. 2 5 MAY 2021

Philipsburg, May 24th, 2021

Honorable Chairman,

Please find enclosed a letter with attachments addressed to the honorable Minister of TEATT, Lumilla de 
Weever.
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Grisha S. Heyliger-Marten

Member of the Parliament of
Sint Maarten

The Hon. Minister of Tourism, Economic Affairs, Transport and Telecommunication
Ms Ludmila N.L. de Weever
Government Administration Building
Soualiga Road #1
Pond Island, Philipsburg
Sint Maarten

Philipsburg, May 24th, 2021

Ref: alleged actions and statements by CEO of PJIAE 

Honorable Minister,

I have been informed by several employees of PJIAE that the CEO of PJIAE ordered the 
security department to provide him with surveillance camera footage of my person 
having conversations with employees of PJIAE upon my departure from the island on 
the afternoon of May 19th, 2021.

According to said employees, the CEO of PJIAE considered my conversations with the 
staff as "illegal" meetings, and said that the employees involved would be fired.

In the first place, I would like to state that as MP, I speak with citizens on a daily basis on 
different matters. Secondly, if the actions and statements of the CEO are true, this is 
obviously unacceptable from the perspective of the rights of the employees in question. 
It would also mean that my privacy as a citizen is being invaded and my integrity as MP 
is being called into question by the CEO.
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I am therefore urgently requesting you to look into this matter and inform Parliament of 
your documented findings at your earliest convenience.

Depending of your findings, I will consider if any actions, legal or otherwise, are 
required.

Sincerely,

Grisha S.MHeyliger-Marten
Faction Leader UP faction, and Second Vice Chair of Parliament

Cc.: Secretary-General of Parliament
The Hon. Prime Minister of Sint Maarten 
The Supervisory Board of Directors of PJIAH 
The Supervisory Board of Directors of PJIAE
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